
City of Portsmouth, New Hampshire 
Public Works Department 

 
March 16, 2007 

Congress Street Sidewalk Project 
 

Addendum #1 
 

This addendum forms part of the original document marked Bid #32-07 
“Congress Street Sidewalk Project”. 
 
This addendum is to clarify the following: 
 
 
1. Clarification: 
 
On page 11, Bid number 618.6 “Uniformed Portsmouth Police Flaggers”, the 
hourly cost of police Flaggers is incorrect; the actual cost is $42.75 per hour.  
The total cost of the item however is correct at $21,375.00. 
 
2. Clarification: 
 
The existing street lights will remain functional until the new street lights are 
operational.  The only exception is the existing light in front of 141 Congress 
Street. 
 
3. Clarification 
 
The City will be removing the utilities under the sidewalk of 141 Congress Street.  
The City intends to have all utilities moved prior to April 30th, 2007.  The 
contractor will then be able to start the retaining wall project. 
 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum within your bid proposal.  Failure 
to do so may subject a vendor to disqualification. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


